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June 8, 2018 

 

CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

• City Council Special Meeting – 1:00 p.m. Monday, June 11, at Phoenix City Council 
Chambers, 200 W. Jefferson St. 

• City Council Public Safety and Veterans Subcommittee Meeting – 9:00 a.m. Wednesday, 
June 13, at Phoenix City Hall, 1st Floor Atrium, Assembly Rooms A, B and C, 200 W. 
Washington St.  

 
For more information on these and all other public City meetings visit: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices. 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on phoenix.gov and 
facebook.com/cityofphoenix.  Past City Council meetings are posted to YouTube at 

 http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz. 
 

DISTRICT 1 EVENTS: 
 

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY BREAKFAST  
 

The next breakfast meeting will be Friday, June 29, at the DoubleTree 
Hotel Phoenix North, 10220 N. Metro Pkwy East, Phoenix, AZ 85051.  
Breakfast begins at 7:30 a.m. and the speaker starts at around 7:45 a.m. The guest 
speaker will be Thomas Remes who will discuss regional freeway updates. 
 

Please note: There are no breakfast meetings in July or August. 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz
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CITY NEWS & EVENTS:  
 

MAYOR STANTON RESIGNS, PROCESS TO CALL SPECIAL ELECTION BEGINS 
 
Phoenix Mayor Greg Stanton resigned from office at noon Tuesday, May 29.   The city has begun the process 
to fill his vacated seat.  The following explains the procedures and steps that will happen over the next few 
months: 

 
Vice Mayor Thelda Williams is now serving as the city’s 
Interim Mayor.  She will also continue to serve as 
Councilwoman for the city’s District 1.  If any Phoenix 
resident is interested in running to replace the Mayor 
for the remainder of his term, he/she must declare 
their interest within 10 days of Stanton’s resignation, 
which would be 5 p.m. Friday, June 8.  
 
Next, the City Council will hold a special meeting on 
Monday, June 11, to appoint a Mayor Pro Tempore 
from remaining Councilmembers.  That person will 
serve as Mayor, in addition to their current Council 
seat, until the Special Election (or, if necessary, until a 
runoff election). 
 

The City Charter says the City Council must call for a Special Election between 11 and 20 days of a vacancy, 
while at the same time giving residents 120 days notice that an election will happen.  The next available date 
to hold a Special Election is Tuesday, Nov. 6, 2018, which will put the vote on the state General Election. 
 
Councilmembers: 
If a current Phoenix City Councilmember chooses to run in the Special Election for Mayor, he/she will have 
to resign from their current position as a Councilmember. However, they do not have to resign until 
nomination petitions are filed.  For the Nov. 6 election, petitions will be due at 5 p.m. Wednesday, Aug. 8. 
 
Any Phoenix resident interested in replacing a City Councilmember will have 10 days after the office is vacated 
to declare their intent to run to fill the remainder of the term of office for that Council seat.  Similar to the 
Mayor, between 12-15 days of a Councilmember’s resignation, the remaining Councilmembers will select an 
interim Councilmember to serve until a Special Election can be held for that office. 
 
For more information, visit https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/services/election-information, 
@PHXElections (Twitter), call 602-262-6837 or use the 7-1-1 Relay System. 

 
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/services/election-information
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FRANKFURT FLIGHT SO SUCCESSFUL, CONDOR INCREASING SERVICE  
 

Condor Airlines, which started nonstop summer service between Phoenix 
and Frankfurt last month, has already announced its return for 2019.  
Condor Airlines, part of the Thomas Cook Group, operates the route 
between Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport and Frankfurt Airport 
twice a week late May through September. The flight provides a critical link 
for both business and leisure travelers to and from Germany and Arizona. 
 
Next year, flights will be extended by nearly two full months to include all 

of May and October, also twice per week on Mondays and Fridays.  
 
“This direct service between Phoenix and Frankfurt provides a convenient connection for our business and 
leisure passengers.  We’re delighted that Condor has chosen to increase service next year, and we’re looking 
forward to continuing the partnership that our Sky Harbor staff has worked hard to establish,” said Phoenix 
Mayor Thelda Williams. 
 
Travelers wishing to connect beyond Frankfurt are finding that the flight offers a convenient and time-
effective way to get to Europe and elsewhere. Condor offers service to around 90 destinations from Frankfurt. 
Business and leisure travelers to Germany will also find that the Frankfurt Airport serves the most destinations 
of any airport in the world, offering service to about 300 destinations across five continents. 
 
The twice-weekly flight will continue to be served by a Boeing 767-300ER with more than 250 seats. Each 
passenger onboard receives complimentary checked baggage, beverages, meals and in-flight entertainment at 
each seat. The 18 seats in Business Class feature lie-flat seats, a 15” personal in-seat premium entertainment 
system, power and USB ports, and gourmet meals with complimentary beer, wine and cocktails.  
 
Frankfurt is the latest new route added at Phoenix Sky Harbor.  The Airport has been focused on increasing 
international service, including adding new Montreal service earlier this year and increased service to London 
on British Airways.  
  
Phoenix Sky Harbor is a convenient gateway to destinations in the U.S. and abroad with nonstop service 
offered to more than 100 domestic destinations and 22 international destinations.  The flight will continue to 
benefit the local economy, as international flights to Phoenix already bring in over $3 billion each year. For 
more information on new flight options, please visit www.skyharbor.com/flyphx . 

Flights can be booked online at www.condor.com or by telephone 1‐866‐960‐7915. 
 

 
 
 

http://www.skyharbor.com/flyphx
http://www.condor.com/
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PHOENIX SKY HARBOR INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT COMPREHENSIVE 

ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN (CAMP) 
 
The Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport Comprehensive Asset Management Plan (CAMP) is a 20-year 
plan for airport facilities, infrastructure and land development.  The planning process is anticipated to take 
approximately 18-months to complete and culminates with City Council approval and submission to the FAA.  
The last PHX long range plan update occurred in 2010.  The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) requires 
airport plans to be fully updated every 7-10 years. 
 
The CAMP will address major planning issues such as the 24th Street and Buckeye Road transportation 
systems, facilities and land development; aeronautical business and transit oriented development planning; 
and modernization of core facilities such as tenant operations, security, facility maintenance and utilities. 
 

5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Wednesday, June 13  
Gateway Community College 
Central City Campus 
Community Room B  
1245 E. Buckeye Road 
Phoenix, AZ  85034 

Major Products 
• Goal setting and inventory of existing conditions 

• 20-year forecast of future aviation demand 

• Analysis of existing conditions and forecast demand 

• Alternative development strategies and screening 

• Recommended “Airport Layout Plan” and implementation strategies  

 
Please save he date of Wednesday, June 13, or the first public meeting to learn more about CAMP 

and be involved in the development of the plan. 
 

For more information, please visit: https://www.skyharbor.com/CAMP 
 

Money-Saving Parking Coupon Available for July 4th Holiday 
 
Just in time for your July 4th travels, America’s Friendliest Airport® is offering a special on convenient 
terminal garage parking. Visit skyharbor.com to sign-up for your coupon to pay just $20 a day when parking 
in the Terminal 3 or Terminal 4 garage from June 29 - July 8.  In addition to our exclusive July 4th parking 
coupon, Phoenix Sky Harbor also offers the Prepaid Discount Parking program that is available in all 
terminal garages, including the Terminal 2 Garage and the East Economy Parking area. You can reserve 
your parking space online up to six months in advance.  And, if you are looking for up-to-the-minute 
parking status, visit skyharbor.com/FindASpot or call our 24-hour parking hotline at 602-273-4545.  
Additional travel tips are available at skyharbor.com. 

https://www.skyharbor.com/CAMP
https://www.skyharbor.com/ParkingTransportation/parking/parking-coupon
https://www.skyharbor.com/ParkingTransportation/PrepaidDiscountParking
https://maps.skyharbor.com/findaspot/
https://skyharbor.com/
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City of Phoenix Reinvests to Protect Water Supplies 
 
Phoenix City Council this week approved a three-year agreement with the National Forest Foundation (NFF) 
to aide in the ongoing protection of Phoenix's water supply, and the health of Salt and Verde Rivers 
watersheds. 
 
Through this innovative partnership, originating in 2015, the City of Phoenix will continue to invest $200,000 
annually in the Northern Arizona Forest Fund (NAFF). The NAFF is a program developed by the NFF and 
the Salt River Project (SRP) that improves forest health and water quality in the Salt and Verde River 
watersheds. Phoenix was the first municipality to partner with the NFF on this effort. 
 
"We must continue to protect and preserve the watersheds that our city and the surrounding metropolitan 
area rely upon," said Phoenix Mayor Thelda Williams. "The continuation of this partnership with the National 
Forest Foundation is a sensible and smart approach for the City of Phoenix." 
 
The National Forests in northern Arizona provide most of the water to the Salt and Verde Rivers, which are 
vital surface water supplies to downstream users in the greater Phoenix metropolitan areas. The City of 
Phoenix obtains roughly one-half of its raw water supply from these watersheds. Past forest management 
practices have created conditions that challenge the health of Arizona's forests and the sustainability and 
quality of the state's water supplies. 
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As the congressionally-chartered nonprofit partner of the U.S. Forest Service, the NFF is uniquely positioned 
to implement projects across the Salt and Verde Watersheds that reduce erosion and sedimentation, restore 
wetlands, meadows and springs, and reduce fire risk. The City of Phoenix participates in funding these projects 
to improve watershed health and support the delivery of clean, reliable water supplies. 
 
"We are thrilled that the City of Phoenix is continuing to support the Northern Arizona Forest Fund and its 
measurable on-the-ground accomplishments, demonstrating its foresight and commitment to protecting the 
water resources we all depend upon," said Rebecca Davidson, NFF's Director of the Southern Rockies Field 
Program. 
 
For more than three years, the Northern Arizona Forest Fund has actively improved the City of Phoenix's 
watersheds. Prescribed burns, forest thinning, trail/road improvement, and spring/wetland/meadow 
restoration projects in the Apache-Sitgreaves, Tonto, Kaibab, Coconino and Prescott National Forests have 
collectively produced positive water quality impacts since 2015. Highlights include: 
 
21 restoration projects 
Over 11,000 acres of fuels reduction projects 
Over 2,500 acres of stream, spring and wetland protection 
Over 130 miles of erosion control and drainage improvements 
Over 4,000 native trees and shrubs planted 
 
This year, the NAFF is completing six watershed protection projects within the Salt and Verde watersheds, 
which will be funded in part by the City of Phoenix. 
 
 

New Fines for Prostitution Cases Will Benefit Human Trafficking Victims 
 
The City Council unanimously approved an ordinance that imposes new fees for soliciting prostitution on 
offenders who have been convicted more than once. Because there is often a link between prostitution and 
human trafficking, resources collected from the fines will be used to benefit victims.  
  
“Phoenix is committed to being a leader in combatting human trafficking,” said Mayor Thelda Williams. 
“Today’s actions toughen penalties for Johns and help those who have been victims of sex trafficking.” 
 
Under the amended city code, a $2,000 fee will now be imposed for a second conviction, $2,250 for a third 
conviction, and $2,500 for each subsequent conviction. The fees imposed on convicted offenders will be 
directed toward the newly established City of Phoenix Anti-Human Trafficking Fund that will benefit Starfish 
Place, the nation’s first long-term housing project for victims of human trafficking that opened last year. 
 
"Prostitution solicitation and human trafficking continue to be a worldwide tragedy," said Councilman Jim 
Waring, chair of the Phoenix Human Trafficking Task Force. "Phoenix is committed to having the toughest 
possible penalties imposed on those who abuse victims in our city." 
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Last year, 15 Phoenix Police operations involved buyers of sex. From these operations, 64 men were arrested. 
Phoenix police also conducted a store front massage parlor operation, which resulted in an additional 86 
arrests as part of the massage parlor “sting."  
 
Also in 2017, the Vice Unit rescued 62 juveniles who were victims of human trafficking. Although cases with 
juveniles are not prosecuted in the misdemeanor system, the number of juveniles rescued demonstrates the 
enormity and tragedy of human trafficking.   
 
Those convicted for the first time of soliciting sex acts from other adults are required to spend 15 days in jail 
and complete a court-ordered education and treatment program. Mandatory jail time increases to 30, 60, and 
180 days for second, third and fourth convictions, respectively.  
 
Many defendants are eligible for a diversion program for a first-time arrest for soliciting prostitution. 
Defendants are responsible for paying the $800 fee for the class. The class teaches, among other topics, the 
ways that prostitution harms the defendant, the person solicited and the community.  
 
The court may also impose jail costs for anyone booked into jail or serving a jail sentence. Currently, the court 
 may impose a fine of up to $2,500 for each conviction, but is not required to do so. 
 
 

PHOENIX AQUATICS 
 
Open during the summer months, city of Phoenix pools are a great place to 
learn to swim, attend a special event, exercise or just cool off.  To find a pool 
near you, register for the many classes offered or learn more about the City of 
Phoenix Aquatics events and information, please visit the website here:  
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/pools  
 

 
 

                          
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/pools
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BURTON BARR CENTRAL LIBRARY REOPENS  
 
Phoenix Public Library announces Burton Barr Central Library will reopen to the public cat 9 a.m.  Saturday, 
June 16.  The day will focus on services, programs and resources offered to the community with free, family-
friendly programs such as: 
  
9 a.m. - Noon 
Children's Programming 
Children's Place, First Floor 
Storytimes, a Fairytale Princess visit, activity stations 
and Magician Eric Giliam performs at 11 a.m. 
 
Noon - 3 p.m. 
Press-a-verse 
Fourth Floor 
Drop by the Rare Book Room and print a keepsake 
on our century-old Washington Handpress. 
 

2 - 4:30 p.m. 
STE/AM 
Fourth Floor 
Join us in MACH1 for signature STE/AM 
programs such as Coding Cantina, Build a Droid, 
3D modeling and more. 
 
3 - 4:30 p.m. 
The Accidental Crafter 
Fourth Floor 
Join us in MACH1 and make fun crafts specifically 
for the "reluctant crafter." Adults only please.

All day 
@Central Gallery 
First Floor 
Visit the newly restored @Central Gallery  

 
The reopening of Burton Barr Central Library will mark the closure of Phoenix Public Library @ Park 
Central's temporary location, effective 5 p.m. Friday, June 8. 
 
A book drop will be available at the Park Central location through Sunday, June 17. 
 
College Depot will continue to provide services at the Emmett McLoughlin Community Training & 
Education Center through June 15 and will reopen at Burton Barr Central Library on Saturday, June 16. 
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The mild Spring weather has officially ended as temperatures creep up above 100 degrees.  Phoenix averaged 
more than 100 days in the triple digits last year.  With the expected return of the heat, the city of Phoenix has 
launched the third annual “We’re Cool” Heat Relief cooling and hydration centers campaign.  The campaign 
promotes locations that have been designated "We're Cool – Heat Relief Network" spots throughout Phoenix 
and offers free bottles of water and indoor locations to cool off. 
  
The aim is to increase awareness about public cooling refuges and hydration stations, especially among low-
income transit users, homeless and transient populations, and other vulnerable groups.  The "We're Cool" 
campaign is part of the Heat Relief Network, a partnership between the Maricopa Association of 
Governments (MAG), municipalities, nonprofit organizations and faith-based communities that provide 
refuge from the extreme Arizona heat for those in need. 
 
Copies of the “We’re Cool” maps with more than 40 hydration and cooling locations across Phoenix are 
available online at https://www.phoenix.gov/heat and at city facilities.  
 
In addition to activating the hydration and cooling stations, the city of Phoenix Human Services Department 
is soliciting donations to stock the "We're Cool" locations through the next five months.  These donations 
are tax deductible.  For more information on donating, visit https://www.phoenix.gov/heat . 
 
 

SAFETY REMINDER - Never leave a child, or pet inside an unattended vehicle! 
 
A lot can happen at 160 degrees Fahrenheit: Eggs fry, salmonella bacteria dies, and 
human skin will suffer third-degree burns.  The dashboard of a car on a hot summer day 
can hit about 160 degrees in about an hour.  In the same hour, a child inside a hot car 
could suffer heat injury or die.  A new study from ASU and the University of California 
at San Diego compares how different types of cars warm up on hot days.  Please see the 
study here:  

https://asunow.asu.edu/20180516-discoveries-asu-study-hot-cars-can-hit-deadly-temperatures-within-one-hour 

Distractions such as talking on the phone can cause some people to forget their kids in the car.  
Try to eliminate things that draw your attention away from your child.  Another tip is to keep a 

stuffed animal in the car seat when your child is not with you.  When you place your child in the car 
seat, place the stuffed animal in the front seat with you as a reminder that someone is in the back! 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/heat
https://www.phoenix.gov/heat
https://asunow.asu.edu/20180516-discoveries-asu-study-hot-cars-can-hit-deadly-temperatures-within-one-hour
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PHOENIX PLANNED MAJOR STREET RESTRICTIONS –  
UPDATED JUNE 8.    
 

To view a listing of the latest planned major street restrictions please visit this link: 
https://www.phoenix.gov/streetssite/Pages/Planned-Street-Restrictions.aspx 

 
These restrictions represent only the major planned activities reported to the Street Transportation 
Department’s right-of-way management office.  This listing does not reflect closures or restrictions due to 
unexpected events such as flooding, traffic collisions, fires, utility failures or other emergencies.  For street 
closure alerts follow the Phoenix Street Transportation Department on Twitter at @PHXStreetTrans. 
 
 

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT:  
 
Neighborhoods and Livability 
On May 21, the Irish Cultural Center hosted the Margaret T. Hance Park Open House, which was an 
opportunity for the public to review and provide feedback on the new design concepts of the revitalization 
project for the park. Approximately 200 people attended the event, with over 70 individuals providing 
feedback, with the majority being positive and encouraging the project to move forward. 
 
On May 26-28, the Parks and Recreation Aquatics team opened 28 of the City’s 29 swimming pools for 
Memorial Day weekend, with nearly 15,000 in attendance for the opening weekend. Unfortunately, El Prado 
Pool was closed due to fire damage but is being repaired quickly. The pools will re-open for summer swim 
on June 4. Aquatic swim season will run for eight weeks, with a variety of special events and programs at 
different pool locations throughout the summer. 
 
Planning and Development staff granted preliminary approval to a development consisting of 89 single-
family detached, and duplex rental units called Avilla Paseo on the southeast corner of 35th Avenue and 
Deer Valley Road. The project will have private onsite water and sewer systems and staff suggested a 
separate meeting with the Water Services department to develop a looping system for each with connections 
to both 35th Avenue and Deer Valley Road. 
 
Social Services Delivery 
Staff assisted 125 customers with homeless related concerns as follows: 93 calls, 23 PAYS reports, 8 e-mails 
and one after-hours voice mails. 
 
A total of 883,512 bottles of water have been distributed to the community to date. Human Services staff 
presented to Bank of America on the City’s heat relief initiative. 
 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streetssite/Pages/Planned-Street-Restrictions.aspx
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1304675/3452393/13560/6/


 

 

 

 

11 

Infrastructure 
On May 24, the Federal Aviation Administration implemented Step 1B of the Joint Petition and thereby 
completed returning the west departures to their approximate historical locations, including the 
southwesterly Laveen route changes which had been delayed to ensure completion of tribal review of 
environmental impacts.  
 
On May 22, Aviation hosted the mandatory bidders’ conference with a total of 65 attendees. The 
procurement is to select no more than four qualified firms to provide proposals for either a Parking 
Concession and/or Hotel Development at Sky Harbor Airport. As a result of the meeting, a total of 13 
teams submitted their formal Intent to Submit. Proposals are due June 28.  
 
On May 25, Public Transit staff presented at a South Central Light Rail Extension Business Outreach 
meeting held at the South Mountain Community Center. City staff presented an overview of the project 
as well as information on the business assistance and land planning service aspects of the recently 
awarded TOD grant. Valley Metro (VM) staff presented on the additional business assistance to be 
provided during construction. The meeting had 40-50 attendees, including agency staff, business 
owners, and other interested parties along the corridor.  
 
Public Transit staff attended the Cactus Park Community Alliance neighborhood meeting together with 
Phoenix Police and Valley Metro staff. The City and Valley Metro provided an overview of the Metro 
Center extension project and status planned security improvements. Staff also answered questions 
regarding bus stops and plans for shade, the T2050 plan, regional Dial-a-Ride operations, and the I-10 
West LRT corridor. 
 
On June 21 at 6:30 p.m., Street Transportation staff are scheduled to meet with residents of the Dove 
Valley Ranch Community Association at the Foothills Community Foundation. Staff will discuss traffic 
calming options and provide information about pavement maintenance.  
 
On May 22, Street Transportation staff met with 15 residents of the Coronado (East) Neighborhood 
group to discuss concerns about speeding and to answer questions about the process to install No 
Parking signs.  
 
On June 4, the City Hall Elevator Modernization project for 11 units will commence. Two elevators will 
be removed from service at a time (one high-rise and one low-rise), until the project is complete. The 
project is expected to take approximately 20 months to complete.  
 
On May 12, Public Works gave out approximately 168 cubic yards, of certified compost to Phoenix 
residents at Steele Indian School Park. A total of 163 residents participated. Residents were allowed to 
scoop as much compost as they needed and could fit into their vehicles. Attendees shared appreciation 
of the high-quality compost. The give-away celebrated the one-year anniversary of the City’s 
Composting Facility and final day of the US Composting Council’s International Compost Awareness 
Week.  
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On May 15, staff from Water Services and Parks and Recreation met to discuss Rio Salado maintenance 
issues and to view potential sites for future sandblasted artwork to convey stormwater pollution prevention 
messaging. Two bridges along the trail are ideal for the bilingual messaging and are examples of City 
infrastructure that discharges stormwater into the Salt River. This project will help the City meet annual 
MS4 permit public education and outreach goals. 
 
 

NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT:   
 
CHILDREN’S FEEDING PROGRAMS 

 
Need a meal for your children, free of cost and no questions asked?  St. 
Mary’s Food Bank’s Kids Cafe partners with over 100 sites offering meals 
through-out the day, through-out the valley during the entire summer.  
Please visit their Kids Café Facebook page at 
https://www.facebook.com/kidscafeaz/  to find a site near you and 
remember ALL kids and teens are welcome!  Our vision is to see that no 

child goes to bed hungry, so they can live healthy and productive lives. 
 
One in three children in Arizona lives in poverty and is at risk of going to bed hungry tonight.  Arizona ranks 
47th out of 50 states in the number of children who may not know where their next meal is coming from.  
Our vision is to see that no child goes to bed hungry, so they can live healthy and productive lives.  In response 
to these needs, St. Mary’s Food Bank operates programs that fight child hunger, including Kids Cafe® and 
the Backpack Program. 
 
Kids Cafe® 
This meal-service program provides Arizona children with what is often their last meal of the day.  We 
currently collaborate with schools, community centers, health clinics, and other neighborhood groups to 
provide free, healthy meals daily in after-school programs as well as during the summer.  In addition to the 
nutritious meals, these programs provide a safe environment for children through enrichment activities such 
as recreation or tutoring.  Kids Cafe® provides 6,000 meals daily, including 1,000 hot meals, at more than 130 
sites throughout Arizona. 
 
Backpack Program 
St. Mary’s Food Bank’s Backpack Program works with community partners to identify chronically hungry 
children and provide them with a weekly food bag to help their families through the weekend.   Backpacks 
are filled with non-perishable ingredients that provide at least three nutritious meals to a family of four.  
Backpacks can serve as a means of providing direct assistance to families in rural areas, or to those with limited 
transportation options.  We currently collaborate with more than 70 schools and community centers to 
provide about 2,000 backpacks per week to families across the state. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/kidscafeaz/
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WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

  
Summer Hours 
The Administrative Center will be open four days a week for six weeks to 
conserve energy during the summer. The building will be open Monday 
through Thursday from June 5 – June 29. Business hours will be 7 a.m. to 5 
p.m. There is one exception – the week of the Fourth of July: the building 
will be closed Wednesday, July 4 and Friday, July 6 and open July 2, 3 and 5 
from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. The week of July 9, the building will be closed 
Monday, July 9 and open the remaining four days. The Administrative 
Center will resume normal business hours the week of July 16. 

  
WESD Offers Free Breakfast and Lunch at Multiple Sites During the Summer 
The WESD is proud to announce the sponsorship of the 2018 Summer Food Service Program for Children.  
The program is available at multiple school sites and community centers.  Breakfast and lunch are available 
free to all children 18 years of age and under.  This program is made possible through the United States 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food and Nutrition Services Program, which believes that good nutrition 
is vital to educational success.  This program helps children receive the nutrition they need to learn, play and 
grow throughout the summer months when they are out of school.  All WESD children, and any child under 
18, are eligible.  Please note: there will be no meal service on Wednesday, July 4 (Fourth of July).  For more 
information, contact the WESD Nutrition Services Department at 602-896-5235.  Please go to 
www.wesdschools.org for a complete list of locations and times. 
 

DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 
 

 

http://www.wesdschools.org/
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GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 
 

ARIZON HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  
  
CHILDHELP 
2120 N Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ (602) 271-4500 
 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless 
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 
 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  
 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site:  
www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program  
 

http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/
https://www.childhelp.org/
http://anthempets.org/
http://www.azpawsandclaws.com/
http://www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program


 

 

 

 

15 

M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in 
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 
 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-
5654 or info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at 
www.minimightymutts.com  Mini Mighty Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization. We rescue 
the underdog!  
 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit 
Christian organization committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  
For additional information, please call 602-866-0135, or visit: 
info@operationcarefoodbank.org  

 

 
 
 

FOLLOW VICE MAYOR WILLIAMS ON TWITTER! 
Thelda is tweeting! Follow her @TheldaWilliams1 

 

 
 

CONTACT DISTRICT 1 

Vice Mayor Thelda Williams 

 
City of Phoenix 

200 West Washington Street 
11th Floor 

Phoenix, Arizona 85003-1611 
(602) 262-7444 

council.district.1@phoenix.gov 
 

http://www.medicalanimalsinneed.com/
mailto:info@minimightymutts.com
http://www.minimightymutts.com/
mailto:info@operationcarefoodbank.org
mailto:council.district.1@phoenix.gov
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